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INTERNATIONAL MONETARY FUND 

PRESS RELEASE NO. 8317 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
January 13, 1983 

The Chairman of the International Monetary Fund's Interim Committee, 
Sir Geoffrey Howe, Chancellor of the Exchequer of the United Kingdom, has, 
in consultation with the Managing Director, proposed that its next meeting 
be convened in Washington, D.C., on February 10 and 11, 1983. Since the 
Interim Committee last met in Toronto, the Fund's Executive Board has 
been considering the provision of additional resources for the Fund. The 
Interim Committee had decided to meet again in April so that remaining 
issues relating to the Eighth General Review of Ouotas could be resolved. 
However, in view of the progress made, and the priority the Chairman attaches 
to strengthening the Fund's resources, he has proposed that the next meeting 
be convened on the earlier dates. 
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